## **DEPARTMENT OF** PUBLIC HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES



**BRIAN SCHWEITZER** GOVERNOR

ANNA WHITING SORRELL

DIRECTOR

## STATE OF MONTANA

Office of Legal Affairs Phone: 406-444-9503 Fax: 406-444-9744

PO Box 4210 HELENA, MT 59604-4210

June 27, 2011

Senator Mary Caferro Children, Families, Health, and Human Services Interim Committee P. O. Box 201706 Helena, MT 59620-1706

Via Facsimile (406)444-3036

Dear Senator Caferro:

This letter responds to your letter to me which was dated June 22, 2011 concerning MAR Notice 37-541.

As a result of the hearing which was conducted on June 20, 2011, the department became aware of confusion related to an apparent discrepancy between information that was published in the abovereferenced MAR Notice and a fee schedule which was posted electronically by the department. Comments received by the public concerning this confusion also contributed to the department's awareness of this issue.

In order to remedy this situation and also ensure that those who may wish to comment on the proposed rule are fully and clearly informed, the department has decided to conduct a rehearing on the proposed rule and, accordingly, to also extend the comment period. The notice of rehearing will be filed with the Secretary of State on July 5, 2011.

Thanks for your letter and concern in this regard.

Sincerely,

Ken Mordan

Ken Mendon

Administrative Rules Specialist Office of Legal Affairs - DPHHS 111 Sanders, Room 210

PO Box 4210

Helena, MT 59604-4210 Phone: (406) 444-4094 E-mail: KMordan@mt.gov

c: Bernie Jacobs, Chief Counsel